
Zero Waste making progress in
Edinburgh
The process of identifying the contractor who will deliver
facilities to treat 20,000 tonnes of food waste collected by
Edinburgh and Midlothian Councils is now under way.

A notice has been published in the Official Journal of the
European Union (OJEU) announcing that Zero Waste: Edinburgh
and  Midlothian  are  seeking  to  procure  anaerobic  digestion
facilities to treat food waste.

Anaerobic digestion (AD) recovers value from food and similar
biodegradable  waste  through  a  contained  and  carefully
controlled composting process. It produces a biogas which can
be used to generate renewable energy and ‘digestate’ which can
be used as soil improver or fertiliser.

The procurement of the AD facility marks a significant step
towards a zero waste future. At the moment the majority of
food waste collected in the area is sent to landfill. This is
not a sustainable practice as it contributes to climate change
and is a waste of a valuable resource.

The  facility  will  enable  both  Councils  to  meet  the
requirements  of  the  Scotland’s  Zero  Waste  Plan  regarding
landfill bans on source-segregated food waste and recyclables
that are expected to come into force in 2015. It is expected
that the AD contract will be awarded by the end of 2012 and
that the facilities would be operational in advance of 2015.

A separate procurement process for additional residual (mixed)
waste treatment facilities is likely to commence later in the
year in order to be ready in time for a proposed ban on the
disposal of biodegradable waste to landfill, planned to be
introduced in 2017.
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Here is the OJEU notice

http://www.publiccontractsscotland.gov.uk/search/show/search_view.aspx?ID=FEB087637

